
 

February 2025 Board Report 

 

TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education, Mrs. Jill Larson, Superintendent  
From: Hattie Llewellyn, High School Principal 
 
School Improvement 

● Our Building Leadership, Instructional Leadership, and MTSS  Teams have been very busy implementing our 
SIP action plans this month!  Here is a list of the initiatives we have been working on: 

Building Leadership Team Instructional Leadership Team MTSS Team 

Movement Monday ASVAB Testing - February 14th Reading and Math Interventions 

Extra Awards AI in the Classroom Workshop Behavior Interventions 

Student Leadership Team Activity 
Planning 

Pretzels with a Purpose - Xello 
Integration 

Academic Support 
Attendance Tracking 

February Activities -  
2.7.25 PBIS Celebration; 
Valentine’s Spirit Week 

 Social/Emotional Support 

Curriculum and Instruction 
●  HS Students have been utilizing the Xello Platform for College and Career Readiness Lessons and Planning. 
● Last Friday, Ms. Kennedy, Mr. Bandy, Mr. Spears, Mrs. Pecoraro and I presented AI in the Classroom to all Jr/SrHS 

staff.  We covered 4 AI applications and then had staff work in each program to create new things. 
Assessment 

● ASVAB testing  for all Juniors was held on Friday, February 14th. 
● Planning is underway for the Spring ACT Assessments for Grades 9-11. 

 
Pretzel Positives 
NBHS Shout Outs 

● FFA Week is this week - Ms. Weidhuner and the FFA members have been busy planning a District-Wide Food Drive and 
other activities to highlight our organization. 

● The NB FCCLA would like to invite New Berlin Elementary students and their families to the 3rd annual 
Breakfast with Mr Salty on March 1st from 9 to 10:30am. The event will include a pancake bar and pictures 
with Mr Salty.  Free will donations will be accepted but it is a free event.  The organization also made their 
annual chocolate covered strawberries last week for their Valentines Fundraiser. 

 
 
 

 



 

 
● Shout out to Mr. Bandy and the NBHS Academic Challenge for Engineering and Science Team for their 2nd Place 300 

Division finish at the Regional Competition at LLCC on February 4th!  Carter Clair earned a 2nd Place in 
Computational Science, a 1st Place in English, and New Berlin sweeped the Mathematics Competition with Matthew 
Kapinus earning a 1st Place, Michael Pecoraro earning a 2nd Place, and AydinLittig earning a 3rd Place in our Division!  
Congratulations to all of the students that competed - Seated left to right - Halle Bandy, Michael Biesenthal, Carter Clair, 
Griffin Fuchs, Araiah Groves, Caitlyn Harney, and Matthew Kapinus.  Standing left to right - Ayden Littig, Braiden 
Matthiesen, Michael Pecoraro, Adilynn Rose, Kendall Sims, Callie Wagner, and Sponsor Mr. Bandy. 

 

 
 

Recommendations:  None at this time 
Professional Development:  I attended an AI workshop with Mrs. Pecoraro, Ms. Kennedy, Mr. Bandy and Mr. Spears on January 
31st. 

 


